

COUNTRYSIDE ON LAKE ANNA ASSOCIATION, INC.
Board of Director’s Meeting
Minutes
June 12, 2016
10:00 AM
185 Mountain View

The following Board members were present: Gary Schatz ( President), Tom Nyman ( Treasurer), Donna Jenkins (Secretary), Paul Gadoci and Steve Jenkins. Not present were Bill Malthouse (Vice President), Eben Townes, and Army Burroughs. Having a quorum, the meeting was called to order.

OLD BUSINESS

The minutes of the last board meeting of May 2, 2016 were read by Donna Jenkins, Secretary. A motion to approve the minutes as read passed unanimously.

Gary Schatz wanted to know what we learned at the annual General Membership as far as feedback on raising lot fees and increasing slip rental fees. I think most people at the meeting realized that increases are normal and we haven’t raised any fees for many years. There was one person at the meeting that felt we shouldn’t raise the rental fee of the slips as they only use them 3 months out of the year.  (The person renting the slip has the use of the slip for 12 months regardless of weather conditions.) Paul Gadoci was also approached by a homeowner after the meeting who reiterated what the other homeowner stated about boat slips at the meeting. Let the record show that this second homeowner doesn’t even rent a boat slip. He also stated we don’t have any amenities at our common area to support this increase.  He noted several other lake communities that have more amenities and pay the same as we do or less.  We need to demonstrate to the homeowners that the monies collected from lot fees and slip rentals are not covering the costs associated with them. Tom Nyman stated that we have historically spent more on dock and slip maintenance than we have ever collected. So they are a bigger expense to us than previously projected. Gary asked Tom to extract what we have paid for the last 5 years maintaining the docks vs. the amount of money we have taken in from the rentals of the slips. We could then present this to the homeowners to justify an increase in slip rental fees. We have spent a significant amount of money on the new seawall, ramp improvements, and re-decking the docks. When the dock walkways were re-decked, COLA board members donated their time and efforts and did all this work resulting in money saved. We talked about an additional newsletter to inform homeowners of costs vs income facts and figures.

Tom Nyman stated that at a later time he would like to have a discussion on changing some of the rules associated with slip rental. He would like to have each slip measured and then rent them according to the size of the boat that will best fit in the slip. Not all of our slips are the same size. Tom would like us to adopt a policy that controls what size boat go into which slips. Paul and Steve offered to do the measuring of the slips.









Gary Schatz and Paul Gadoci had a meeting with Christian Goodwin, County Administrator and Stephanie Koran, Mineral District Supervisor to discuss the ongoing runoff issues from Sassafras Cove Lot #1. Paul said the meeting was very cordial and that Ms. Koran was basically mute the entire meeting. Mr. Goodwin stated that he would look into the matter. The following summarizes his email responses that were sent on May 31, 2016, after the meeting.
· The first question for MR. Goodwin was: Who is the County’s Erosion and Sediment Control Administrator?
              Response:” Paul Snyder.”
· What is the process for appealing a determination of adequacy (for erosion and sediment control measures) by the local Erosion and Sediment Control Administrator? 
Response: “According to the County Attorney’s Office, the state code includes a process for the person undertaking land disturbance to appeal required measures. There is no set process for appeal by adjourning landowners, though civil proceedings or communication with the state (which is the legal entity responsible for the standards) regarding the design of the state erosion and sediment control plan may be worthy of consideration.”
· Has a permit for residential occupancy on the adjoining land in question (Sassafras Cove Lot #1) been issued?
Response: Yes. The final inspection for the structure was performed and the owner received a temporary occupancy permit pending the completion of erosion and sediment measure work.”
· What action was taken to monitor compliance with the Erosion and Sediment Control Plan for the property in question?
Response: “The property owner was issued a Notice of Violation and Stop Work order in July 2015 and this action resulted in the current plan. Staff have since made several inspections to check measures and conditions and have required updated measures based on conditions. These include the retention pond, the pond’s subsequent redesign, silt fence relocation, and reseeding efforts. The owner has been responsive to the requested improvements.”
· What is the current status of the measures and compliance efforts on the adjoining property?
Response: “The property is undergoing continued monitoring and inspections. The property owner had made reasonable and timely efforts to put in place any requested improvements. The County will continue to monitor conditions and require improvements as deemed necessary to comply with state law.





Gary noted that the letter that was sent certified to Mrs. Ritter’s concerning the monies we have spent to clean up our common area/ boat ramp due to their failed E&S measures hasn’t had the signed delivery slip returned to us yet.  Gary went to the post office and they couldn’t find any record of it. Gary then resent the letter by regular mail as a confirming copy (since the USPS could not guarantee it was actually delivered), and we will now wait for a response.

Steve Jenkins told everyone what the new bid was for adding the extension of the launch ramp dock and the new piece of seawall.  Steve is to get more bids for the extension.  The seawall is to be put on hold and see how it goes. 

The new signs for the common area are done. Steve has to build a frame and dig the post holes to put the signs up. He should be able to get it done after we get back from a vacation.


Tom is looking into getting authorization for Gary Schatz to be able to sign COLA checks.

Tom gave us the operating budget report.  As of 6/11/16 our Reserve Account balance is $16,323.40. Our Operating Budget balance is $3,874.20. We have received and deposited checks in the amount of $5,578.50.  We have 9 boat slip rentals for a total of $900.00 and 46 lots have paid.  We have a total of 12 lots not yet paid (lot #’s 12,13,15,17,37,38,52,44,46,48,51,and55 have not paid). This concluded the budget report.

The neighborhood cleanup needs to be launched. Gary suggested that he and Donna meet to go around and see what lots need to receive a letter about the condition of their property. Steve suggested that perhaps we could get the contractor that mows our common area to mow down the weeds on the right of way strips in front of lots that don’t seem to be taking care of it. We did think it was unfair that we do 


 for some and not others. Gary thought we should offer to do it the first time and then they take over the care of the right of way. Tom brought up the fact that in the past we had done this for lawns and charged the home owner for it (after sending a letter encouraging them to arrange mowing themselves).

Tom proposed a couple of slip policy changes that he wanted to talk about. 
#1 Unassigned boat slip usage. They are for day use only, on the weekends you can leave your boat there overnight, but during the week, day use only. 
 #2 Proposal that A & B usage would now become drop off/ pick up areas only, not allowing boats to be tied up there unattended at all. 

Talk then ensued about chaining off the unrented slips so that no one can use them.  No action was taken.

The board approved Tom sending out the new boat rental agreement letters to slip renters.

Steve Jenkins volunteered to remove the lot numbers from the slips that were not rented out this year. These are lots #1, #4, and #12.

We talked of increasing the replacement gate key costs to the homeowner from $25.00 to $100.00. It would cut down the amount of people requesting so many extra keys. No action was taken.  Steve Jenkins agreed to take over the replacement key issue from Army.  They will have to go to Richmond together and get Steve’s name, etc. on the account. 

This meeting was adjourned at 11:31 AM

ACTION PLANS
· Tom Nyman to get facts and figures for income and expenditures pertaining to the boat slips for the past 5 years
· Paul Gadoci to reply to Christian Goodwin, County Administrator for Louisa County.
· Steve Jenkins to get more bids for dock extension. Steve to remove reserved signs on unrented slips for 2016 (#1, #4, and #12). Steve to put up new common area signs.
· Donna Jenkins to work with Gary Schatz on neighborhood beautification plans.
· Gary Schatz to send Mrs. Ritter a duplicate copy of the registered letter that the USPS cannot assure us was delivered.




Respectfully,

[bookmark: _GoBack]Donna Jenkins, COLA Secretary
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